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Happy New Year! Let me begin by expressing 

my sincerest thanks to Past Presidents Rick 

Reiss, Alison Cullen, Jonathan Wiener, and Kim 

Thompson, all of whom have been extremely 

helpful in showing me the ropes. I look forward 

to continuing to work with them all in the year 

ahead. 
 

Highlights of the 2010 Annual Meeting 
 

Thank you 

I want to say a huge thank you to everyone who helped 

make the 2010 Society for Risk Analysis (SRA) Annual 

Meeting in Salt Lake City such a great success. Erin 

Johnson, Lori Strong, and all the others at Burk & Asso-

ciates, Inc., provided fantastic support. The Program 

Committee reviewed and organized all the submitted ab-

stracts (Gary Bangs, Steve Bennett, Gail Charnley, Julie 

Fitzpatrick, Kurt Frantzen, Stanley Levinson, Steve 

Lewis, Igor Linkov, Margaret MacDonell, David Oryang, 

Cesar Pinto, Louie Rivers, Lisa Robinson, Paul Schlosser, 

Thomas Seager, Stuart Shapiro, and Ron White). Peg 

Coleman led a team of poster-session judges. Jim Butler 

and Ruedi Birenheide managed the website. The Confer-

ences and Workshops Committee planned fantastic pre-

meeting workshops. And Adam Finkel, Howard Kun-

reuther, and Jonathan Wiener all helped me plan the ple-

nary sessions.  

 

By the numbers 

¶ Excellent participation. 637 people attended the 

meeting, including 180 students, 143 new members, 

and 135 from outside the United StatesðEgypt, Aus-

tralia, the United Kingdom, Colombia, and else-

where.  

¶ First -rate presentations. 461 abstracts were submit-

ted, leading to 283 oral presentations and 113 posters. 

There were 40 symposia sessions, 3 roundtables, and 

3 poster platform sessions, and I heard several people 

remark on the high quality of the presentations they 

saw. 

¶ Superb workshops. 13 continuing education work-

shops were offered. A total of 146 people attended 

the workshops, including 26 students who took ad-

vantage of the new student discounts. Our first work-

shop with a field tripðon avalanche riskðgot great 

media coverage in a lengthy front-page article in the 

Salt Lake Tribune! (http://www.sltrib.com/sltrib/

home/50812350-76/avalanche-risk-canyon-

snow.html.csp?page=1)  

¶ Thought-provoking plenary sessions. We had 3 

memorable plenary sessions. The panel on catastro-

phic risks in the face of climate change included 

Scott Belden, Patricia Grossi, William H. Hooke, 

and Granger Morgan, with Howard Kunreuther 

moderating. Richard Zeckhauser and Michael 

Mauboussin spoke about the recent financial cri-

sis and the role of risk analysis in it, with Jona-

than Wiener moderating. Dr. Geoff Tabin pre-

sented an unforgettable talk about the personal 

risk taking of an elite mountaineer and the risk of 

blindness in the developing world. 

 

New features for students and young professionals this 

year  

Several efforts were made to improve the experience for 

student and young professional members. From what I 

saw and heard, all seemed to be smashing successes, so 

we plan to make them all regular features of the meeting 

moving forward.  

¶ Roundtable on professional development. A panel 

of leaders in the fieldðAnn Bostrom, Jack Fowle, R. 

Jeffrey Lewis, and Rob Scofieldðoffered their pearls 

of wisdom about how to launch and sustain a suc-

cessful career in risk analysis, followed by lots of 

questions and answers.  

¶ Career fair. Representatives from a dozen participat-

ing companies and organizations were available to 

talk and share informational materials with students, 

prospective applicants, and other interested partici-

pants. The room was packed and discussion was 

lively.  

¶ Student discounts for workshops. The Society of-

fered additional student support for the workshops. 

Students were allowed to register for any workshop 

for only $50 and the Society paid the balance of the 

fee. Twenty-six students took advantage of the oppor-

tunity. 

¶ Mixer for students and young professionals. Stu-

dents and young professionals had a special opportu-

nity to socialize Monday evening.  

 

The Year to Come 

The Society is in fantastic shapeðfinancially and other-

wise. Areas of focus in the coming year include:  

¶ Website overhaul. The Council approved a major 

initiative to revamp the SRA website to both improve 

its look and enhance the functionality it offers to 

members, regional organizations, specialty groups, 

and the general public. 

¶ Educational materials. The Education Committee 

will be undertaking another new initiative to collect, 

organize, and distribute risk analysis course materials 

Presidentõs Message 
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Pantheon of Risk Analysis 
 The Pantheon of Risk Analysis, launched in 2008, honors deceased giants in the field on 

whose shoulders we now stand and showcases how high-quality risk analysis can advance 

knowledge and the public good. 

 Any Society for Risk Analysis (SRA) member may nominate a candidate to the past presi-

dent; the SRA Council selects the inductees. 

 In 2008, the SRA inducted 35 initial honorees into the Pantheon of Risk Analysis. In 2010, 

the SRA added three new inductees nominated by SRA members: William Haddon, David 

Blackwell, and Maurice Allais. 

 The full list is on the SRA website, at www.sra.org/about_pantheon.php, with links to the 

relevant Wikipedia page on each honoree.  

 New nominees are welcome. To nominate other legends in the field, please contact Past 

President Rick Reiss (rreiss@exponent.com). 
Photo by John Collings 
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in an effort to support members who teach risk analy-

sis. Please offer to participate if youôre someone who 

has taught a course in the past. 

¶ 2012 World Congress. Planning for the 2012 World 

Congress in Sydney, Australia, is well underway and 

will be in full swing this year. Keep an eye out for 

more information! 

¶ Continuing international growth. Recently added 

regional organizations will continue to take root, and 

others are in the planning stages.  

¶ Risk and Development Specialty Group. The new 

Risk and Development Specialty Group was ap-

proved at the annual meeting. Look for activities of 

this new group to take shape. 

¶ Your ideas? The Society is in an enviable financial 

situation right now. We have funds available to sup-

port good ideas that will help improve and expand 

our ability to serve our membership and carry out our 

mission. Think big and submit your new initiative 

ideas today!  

   New initiatives submission information is available 

at the SRA website in the Members Only section 

(www.sra.org/finance_committee_initiatives_new.php). 

Contact SRA Treasurer Jeff Lewis (r.jeffrey.lewis@ 

exxonmobil.com) for assistance with proposal develop-

ment or concept clarification. 

 

I look forward to working with President-elect Ann 

Bostrom, the Council, and the entire membership to con-

tinue to help the SRA grow and improve. I encourage 

anyone interested to get involved. There are many, many 

opportunities to do so. Visit www.sra.org to keep up with 

developments and look for ways to get involved.  

 

Best wishes for the coming year!  

Call for Nominations for  

2011-2012 SRA Officers 
 

The Nominating Committee invites nominations for 

the following officer and Council positions in the Soci-

etyôs fall elections for 2011-2012: 

 

President-elect 

Secretary 

Treasurer-elect 

Three Councilors 
 

The terms of office and duties for each position, and 

the role of the Nominating Committee, are set forth in 

the SRA Bylaws (www.sra.org/about_bylaws.php). 

Active members of SRA may submit in writing to the 

Nominating Committee the name and proposed office 

for any qualified nominee. Please submit nominations 

by 1 May 2011 (preferably by email) to Nominating 

Committee Chair Alison Cullen, email: al-

ison@uw.edu, AND to David Drupa, email: 

ddrupa@burkinc.com, phone: 703-790-1745. 

 

Additionally, as provided in the Bylaws, any active 

member may submit a petition to list a candidate on 

the next annual ballot for one of the open positions. 

Such petitions must include the signatures of at least 

five percent of the current SRA membership (i.e., at 

least 90 signatures of other active members), and the 

completed petition must be received by the Council by 

15 May 2011, in time for its June midyear Council 

meeting, for the candidate to be listed on the ballot. 

http://www.sra.org/about_pantheon.php
mailto:rreiss@exponent.com
http://www.sra.org/finance_committee_initiatives_new.php
mailto:r.jeffrey.lewis@exxonmobil.com
mailto:r.jeffrey.lewis@exxonmobil.com
http://www.sra.org
http://www.sra.org/about_bylaws.php
mailto:alison@uw.edu
mailto:alison@uw.edu
mailto:ddrupa@burkinc.com
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SRA Executive Secretary Dick Burk Retires 

David Drupa Appointed New Executive Secretary 
 

Below is a resignation letter from Dick Burk, the longtime Executive Secretary of the Society. 

Dick is entering into a well-deserved retirement phase of his life. His colleague David Drupa was 

appointed the new Executive Secretary of the Society for Risk Analysis at the December meeting. 

 

Dick was there at the beginning of the Society and attended the very first planning meetings that 

got it all started. He has been with us through the good and bad times. When we look at what SRA 

is now, a Society with thousands of members and groups across the world, Dick is one of the per-

sons most responsible for its success. 

 

Join us in thanking Dick for his amazing service and wishing him a joyful retirement. 

 

Rachel Davidson, President 

Rick Reiss, Past-President 

Dick Burk  

David Drupa 
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Risk Analysis in Action 
SRAôs 30

th
 Annual Meeting 

5-8 December 2010 

Salt Lake City, Utah 

Photo by Mary Walchuk 

Plenary Session Speakers 
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Monday 

ñStrategies for Reducing Catastrophe Risks in the Face of Climate Changeò 

Howard Kunreuther  

Moderator  

Scott Belden 

Speaker 

William Hooke 

Speaker 

Granger Morgan 

Speaker 

Patricia Grossi 

Speaker Preparing for the Monday Plenary Session, left to right: Granger 

Morgan, Patricia Grossi, Howard Kunreuther, Rick Reiss, Rachel 

Davidson, and Scott Belden 
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Tuesday 

Analysis and Management of Financial 

Risk: What Happened and  

Where Do We Go from Here? 

Wednesday 

Personal Risk Taking as a  

Mountain Climber and His Work on 

Cataract and Other Eye Diseases in 

the Developing World  

Return to Table of Contents 

Geoffrey Tabin 

Speaker 

Richard Zeckhauser 

Speaker 

Michael Mauboussin 

Speaker 

Jonathan Wiener 

Moderator  

 

Start making your plans to attend  

the 2011 Society for Risk Analysis  

Annual Meeting in 

Charleston, South Carolina 

4-7 December 

 

http://sra.org/events.php#annualmeeting 

http://sra.org/events.php#annualmeeting
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Paul Portney 

Distinguished  

Achievement Award 

Yacov Haimes 

Distinguished  

Educator Award 

Michael Bolger 

Outstanding  

Practitioner Award  

Seth Guikema 

Chauncey Starr  

Distinguished Young 

Risk Analyst Award 

Jo Anne Shatkin 

Outstanding Service 

Award 

Michael Baram 

Fellow 

Charlie Menzie, Sharon Friedman, and Rick Reiss 

Fellows 

Return to Table of Contents 

2010 Society for Risk Analysis Award Winners 

2010 SRA Annual Meeting photos courtesy of Gen Roessler and Zach Walchuk 


































